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TECHNICAL PIVAL (PINDONE)

FOR MANUFACTURING, FORMULATING OR 
REPACKAGING USE ONLY

REGISTRATION NO. 19834 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:  Pindone...................100.0%

 CAUTION         POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

 NET CONTENTS:  2.2 Kg

Manufactured by
 Bell Laboratories, Inc. 

Madison, WI 53704 U.S.A.
(608) 241-0202

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: To be used only in the manufacture of a
rodenticide which is registered under the Pest Control Products
Act. Read Technical Bulletin for formulation details.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN AND UNAUTHORIZED
PERSONNEL.  If ingested by humans or animals, it may reduce the
clotting ability of the blood and cause internal bleeding.  Do
not contaminate food or feed. Keep away from feed or food stuffs.
Do not contaminate any body of water by cleaning of equipment or
disposal of wastes. Keep out of lakes, streams or ponds. Avoid
contact with eyes, skin or clothing and inhalation of powder.
Wash arms, hands and face with soap and water after handling and
before eating or smoking.

FIRST AID:  

If swallowed, give patient one or two glasses of water and cause
vomiting by inserting a finger down the throat; repeat until
vomit fluid is clear.  Do not give anything by mouth to an
unconscious person. Call a physician or Poison Control Centre. If



in eyes, flush with water for 15 minutes.  If on skin, wash with
soap and water.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  

Vitamin K1, in the form of intravenous, intramuscular or
subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

STORAGE: Keep in original container during storage. Store product
in cool, dry, well ventilated place away from seed, feed,
fertilizer, or other pesticides. Keep away from fire or open
flame, or other source of heat.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:  Canadian formulators using this
product should dispose of unwanted active ingredient and
containers in accordance with municipal or provincial
regulations.  For additional details and cleanup of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or the Manufacturer.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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